Unofficial Notes of the 

Northridge Homeowner’s Meeting with Erie Mayor Andrew Moore

on 31 July 2004 at the Erie Board Room 

Mayor Andrew Moore did an outstanding job facilitating the meeting and keeping it on track.  He went through the results of the town attorney's research on Northridge.   He made it clear that the HOA does exist as a legal entity and all the documentation was set up correctly and legally.   The HOA incorporation with the State has expired but can be renewed for 99 cents thru the State website.

He made it clear that we are all legally liable for whatever happens on the parks and trails, and that he believed we are at risk.  He believes we need liability insurance like all the other HOAs have.  He made it clear that he believes our best option is to activate the HOA and deal with the issues.
He went over our maintenance responsibilities, and there was some good news and some really bad news:
    -The town is responsible for all maintenance of the water retention pond in the Northeast corner of Northridge.  The town hadn't realized it was their responsibility and had not been maintaining it, but now they will take care of it.  We're off the hook for that.
    -He didn't know about the pond on the Southwest corner and is checking into it.  According to some of the Town staff people present, it looks like it is outside the borders of Northridge and is also the town's responsibility.
    -The Lower Boulder Ditch (between Northridge and the open space) is totally the ditch company's problem.  The ditch company owns the land.  So we're free from that.
    - The bad news is that the town has been watering and maintaining the entrance medians for years but is not responsible.  We are responsible for maintaining and watering them.  We are going to have to pay for the water (there is an irrigation system) and mow them.
    - More bad news is that we are responsible for maintaining the Cottonwood Ditch that runs along the trail (between the Northridge Dr. and Fletcher Dr. houses).  The Ditch Company has been burning it because we haven't been maintaining it correctly and they have the right to come in and maintain it if we don't.  Andrew said the ditch company has been billing the town $1500/year for burning the ditch and the town has been paying it BY MISTAKE.  We are suppose to be paying it, or getting it done ourselves to the ditch company's satisfaction. 
After going thru his whole pitch, Andrew asked for a show of hands of those who want to get the HOA going.  About 3/4 of the people present were for it.   Andrew said that all we need to do is hold an election for HOA directors following the HOA Bylaws to get the HOA rolling.  He volunteered to have the town help us hold an election for HOA directors to get things started, and after some discussion, about 3/4 of the people present voted to accept his help.  He will reserve the board room for a special meeting of the HOA to elect directors.  He will send out notices to all property owners, as the HOA bylaws require, for the election under the signature of some of the property owners (since only the HOA officers or property owners can call for a meeting of the HOA per the bylaws). 

We all need to show up for that meeting and nominate people for the Board of Directors (the number of directors can be as few as 2 and as many as 7, but the people I talked to all want 7).  Then we'll elect them by simple majority of the property owners present (one vote per property) per the bylaws.  At that point the Board of Directors can begin functioning per the bylaws and start dealing with all the issues.
